FCS PTO Minutes
September 9, 2020 @ 6:30 pm on Zoom
Attendance: B. Wagner, D. Wagoner, E. Talbot, S. Thompson, L. Sisson, K. Cockle, S. Strickland
Welcome- Bonnie Wagner PTO President
Review June Minutes & approve for record
Motion to approve by: K. Cockle    Second by: S. Strickland
Treasurer’s Report- Stacy Strickland 
Balance- $ 2,237.00
Current Events
Micro Pantries-Items are moving well currently in the Centerville and Wiscoy/Rossburg Micro Pantries. We have been filling those with canned items. Snack foods, cereals, hygiene items, and laundry detergents. Houghton has had produce and flowers that have been picked up on the lower shelf. Short Tract started off faster than the others, but has slowed down some currently.
Welcome back Teachers and Staff
· Laura Sisson created a basket of snacks and water for the Faculty and Staff for pickup in the Staff Lounge while working the first two days before students returned. Staff was VERY appreciative.

Food Bags for Long Holidays
· We started ordering food items for the longer holidays as delivery time is much longer now with the pandemic going on. We have snack bars, gummies, single serve cereal, peanuts, tuna fish, protein bars, and beef sticks to start.

Snack Ideas with Art
· We have reached out to the Art teachers to possibly pair art and snacks together. We are working with them to see if we can purchase snack items that they can turn into a lesson that the students can create at home and eat. 
· Some of the pitfalls possible are delivery of food items to us and then either getting them to students or having a “pick up” location if students want to participate.

Administration Updates: E. Talbot
· Administration will let us know after their next meeting how to move forward with the food bags for the long holidays.
· Things are going well as we get started in the new school year.  It is great to see kids in the building again.  We will adjust as needed and if possible, add back in what we can.
· We are waiting to hear about the continuation of the produce boxes.
· Mr. Talbot answered a question concerning fevers.  The question was about whether a family with one child with a fever should keep all of their school age children home out of caution. His response was that per DOH as of the publishing of these notes, as long as the other students in the household are asymptomatic, they may attend school.  If unsure, you can always wait until 8 am and call the school nurse.  She then would be able to discuss with you any other symptoms and help you make that decision.

Open Floor: 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Future Zoom meeting information will be posted on the Fillmore Central School website main page as well as on the Fillmore PTO Facebook Page

Motion to adjourn by: S. Thompson            Second by: K. Cockle
Adjourned at: 6:59 pm
Next Meeting: October 7 at 6:30 pm on Zoom. 
.



